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Board of Commissioner’s Meeting 
February 2, 2022 

Superintendent’s Report  
 
Sea Mar Monthly Financial Report  
 
Attached are Sea Mar’s December financials for the Vashon clinic, including 9 months YTD.     
For December, both clinic visits and fees for services were down 19.5% from prior month.  
However, since deductions from revenues were down only 4.6%, Net Fees were down by 56%.  
Given expenses for December were down only 9.5%, the Net Contribution for the month was 
only $7,615 and the Net Gain/(Loss) was -16,636.    

 
Communications 
 
Dr. Jim Lenhart - Commissioner Langland and I had a call this week with Dr. Jim Lenhart who is 
Associate Program Director for the Community Health Care Family Medicine Residency in 
Tacoma.  Community Health Care is an FQHC based in Tacoma which has a UW affiliated 
residency.  Many years ago, he was a primary care physician on Vashon.   
 
The purpose of the call was for Dr. Lenhart to introduce us to Community Health Care’s family 
medicine residency program. Community Health Care recently received a HRSA grant to expand 
their residency program from 18 residents to 24 (from 6 per year to 8 per year) beginning this 
Summer.  In their HRSA application, they committed to a plan to dispatch residents to small and 
rural communities and thought of Vashon as a potential site.  This residency program is in a one 
plus two format.  The first year is at the main site in Tacoma and the following two clinical years 
are in a small community performing full spectrum family medicine including OB. Community 
Health Care has full-time FP/OBs who deliver babies at St. Joseph. 
 
Rogelio Riojas, CEO, Sea Mar – I had a 1:1 call with Rogelio to discuss some general questions 
about a potential role for VHCD in financing part of a new clinic building. This is based on an 
assumption that the capital costs to build a new clinic would be in excess of $3 million. Rogelio 
stated that the first step in developing a pre-design cost estimate is to identify the physical 
location for the clinic. If Sea Mar were to finance the balance of costs for a new clinic, two 
building associated costs would be passed through the clinic income statement – interest on the 
debt and building depreciation.  These costs would then be part of the overhead that factor into 
the subsidy required to support clinic operations.  Rather than the VHCD funding costs for a 
new clinic building in this way, I indicated that we would be interested in funding the balance 
through one of several options that gives the VHCD equity in the new building. Our options 
include a limited tax general obligation bond, philanthropy and/or a federal appropriation. If we 
decide to seek a federal appropriation, we would likely want their support of that request.   
 



Committee Reports 

 

Administration and Finance             Wolczko 
 
As Of 01-27-2022 our cash balance with King County is as follows: 
 
Fund     Name       Ending Balance 
 
140050010   VASHON-MAURY HOSPITAL 5 GENERAL        -767,011.78 
 
 
 

Accounts Payable  
 
Attached is a Voucher Approval document prepared by Jojo for January totaling $132,524.40.  It 
includes payments to Sea Mar and Sunrise Ridge. 

 
Payroll for Approval 
 
Full Cash Requirements Report 
 
January 16 to January 31, 2022 
Payroll Type: Regular Address: PO Box 213, Vashon, WA 98070 
Accountant(s): Barbara Huff 
Total Cash Remitted By Gusto $4,362.08 
Total Check Payments $0.00 
Total Liabilities $0.00 
Total Payroll $4,362.08 
 

Clinic Relations Committee       Noble 
 

No Committee Meeting. 
 

Outreach Committee        Pryne 
 
The committee met Jan. 26.  Plans were discussed for leafletting on Jan 29th using the COVID 
information sheet below.  The need for a sign identifying the volunteers as affiliated with VHCD 
was discussed.  About 160 leaflets were given out at the two stores and people appreciated 
receiving the information. 
 
 



 
 
Committee members discussed the information shared at the previous meeting regarding 
website design.  The committee agreed that they would prefer hiring a website designer from 
the island. Two names were mentioned. It was not known which website software these 
designers have experience with, but it was agreed that we wanted a professionally designed 
website and needed hosting. Key features of the website were again discussed. Commissioners 
Pryne and Noble will contact website designers for proposals.  
 

Strategic Planning Task Force 
 
The Strategic Planning Task Force has met twice since our last Board meeting – Jan. 20 and 27.  
In attendance at the January 20 meeting were Commissioners Langland and Aman, Bill 
Hamilton, John Jenkel, Tim Johnson, and myself. Significant time was spent considering the 
qualifications of several candidates for the additional member on the committee.   
Eric reviewed the Charter for the Task Force and the members discussed VHCD potential roles. 
Comments shared by committee members included:  

o VHCD’s role in the project needs to include being the keeper of the mission 

o There should be a defined aim for VHCD beyond the clinic project 

o VHCD control over assets is important 

o VHCD should secure the asset that is the $3 million appropriation 
 
 



It was also reported at the first meeting that there is support in the Congressional Delegation 
for seeking a federal appropriation.  
 
At the Jan. 27 Task Force meeting, it was announced that Patricia Haley has agreed to serve on 
the committee. Eric presented a draft timeline for the Committee’s work, key questions that the 
Task Force needed to answer, and a proposed strategic planning process.  Discussion followed. 
It was pointed out that a feasibility analysis and risk assessment on the primary care clinic 
project needs to be included because the FQHC business model has yet been proven to work for 
Vashon. More information is needed.  
 
Discussion on ownership and control of the project followed including the $3 million capital 
appropriation and the pros and cons of trying to re-designate it from Sea Mar to Vashon.  
Receipt of those funds from the State is tied to execution of a contract that includes a 15-year 
commitment that the site will be maintained for delivery of those services. One question raised 
was “what happens if Sea Mar leaves the island before that time?”.   It was agreed that this 
likely needs to be addressed on revisions to contracts between Sea Mar and VHCD.  It was 
agreed that regardless of who owns the project, the design needs to be collaborative between 
Sea Mar and the District.  
 
The Task Force requested that Eric develop a recommendation on the District’s position on the 
question of ownership of the $3 million capital appropriation.  Obtaining reimbursement rates 
by payer or financial class will be important to projecting the feasibility of a long-term support 
agreement with Sea Mar for the clinic.  

 
The following is a draft Task Force Timeline under discussion at the Task Force meeting.  
 

i. Answer key short-term strategic questions                                               2/17 
ii. Complete Environmental /Market Assessment                                        2/24 

iii. Prepare objectives and project proposal to include scope, key   
                                        assumptions, financing options, partnership considerations                 3/03 

iv. Meet with Sea Mar to discuss collaborative relationship/roles     3/10 
v. Confirm site selection and preliminary commitment to project     3/17 

vi. Complete Pre-Design Cost Estimate                                                            3/24 
vii. Planning Retreat #1 – Project Focus                                       4/07 

viii. Submit Federal Funding Request, identify other funding sources      4/14 
ix. Complete Planning Tasks, including business plan  

                                        and feasibility assessment          4/30 

x. Planning Retreat #2/Board Meeting                                  5/04 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 




